

**STUTTON VILLAGE SOCIAL MEETING**  
**COMMITTEE MEETING THURSDAY 21<sup>st</sup> SEPTEMBER 7.30pm ST.**  
**AIDANS**

<b>PRESENT:</b>	<b>Emily Tudball</b>	<b>Chris Morris</b>
	<b>Lynsay Wrigglesworth</b>	<b>Mike Grayson</b>
	<b>Nigel Hilton</b>	<b>Valarie Kent</b>
	<b>Chris Cully</b>	<b>Kathy Bird</b>
	<b>Mags Moore</b>	<b>Paul Spurrier</b>
	<b>Julie Cully</b>	

**APOLOGIES: Nadine Meillam, Michelle Hilton, Sophie Hilton, Dave Kent.**

**1. Welcome and Apologies**

Emily welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave the apologies.

**2. Action from the previous meeting**

All actions from the previous meeting have been done.

**3. Up Coming Events**

**Race Night – Mike**

MG confirmed everything is in place for the Race Night on Saturday 23<sup>rd</sup> September.

He has secured 7 sponsors, one for each race apart from the Stingrays race which will be auctioned on the night.

All prizes have been ordered and will be delivered on Saturday morning.

The licence for the bar is in place.

Groats are ready.

All stock for the BBQ is ordered and will be collected Saturday morning.

Jobs allocated: Emily projector, inc laptop, Lynsay bets, Mozzer hospitality, Michelle selling horses/jockeys, Dave & Valerie bar, Kath G banker, Paul & Nigel BBQ, Mike compere.

All that can to meet at the village hall; on Saturday 10am to help set up.

**Macmillan Coffee Afternoon – Michelle & Lynsay**

LW confirmed everything is organised as much as possible for the event on Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> September 1-3pm.

Posters have been up around the village for some time.

All equipment will be in the village hall before the event.

Has asked for cake donation, and raffle prizes.

Choir will be there.

Set up on the Friday night, and then meet around 11am on Saturday 30<sup>th</sup>.

### **Beetle Drive/Hot Pot Night – Dave, Mags & Michelle**

The sub-committee will meet soon as it has been planned for Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> October time tba.

Needs to be advertised, CM will advertise on FB.

### **Bulb Planting – Emily, Lynsay & Elaine.**

Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> October 10am meet, village hall, ET has booked VH  
A few posters have been put around the village, however LW said once race night posters are down bulb planting one will be put around the village.

LW also confirmed she has been emailing the PC regarding a donation for bulbs which they have agreed to £50; however we was promised £50 from last years bulb planting from the PC but this was never received so have asked for double.

Sub-committee will meet to finalise a plan.

### **Halloween - Sophie**

This is going to be the same format as last year, Sophie to put up posters to advertise.

### **Christmas Market – Lynsay, Emily, Julie, Christine & Kathy S**

Saturday 18<sup>th</sup> November 10am Village Hall

Emily and Lynsay have had a brief meeting to start planning/layout of the VH.

Price per stall for external traders is £20 payable upfront.

6 confirmed stalls so far.

Needs advertising/poster sent to CM to give his professional once over  
Sub-committee will meet before the next meeting and update.

### **Bonfire Night – Paul, Mike & Nigel**

Saturday 4<sup>th</sup> November time tbc

Paul has spoken to Keith, he is happy for us to use the field again.

Mike to source fireworks, budget approx. £400.

Paul to ask PC for a donation, put a donation bucket out at bulb planting.

It was decided to do a BBQ rather than hog roast Paul to speak to Dave Fieldhouse.

Sub-committee will meet and update next meeting.

### **Christmas Event – Nigel**

Similar to previous years, will update.

## **4. Village Hall/SSC/PC Website**

CM said the PC website needs to be update with the VH/SSC details but isn't getting anywhere with the PC. CM will contact David Birchall.

## **5. AGM**

It is our AGM at the next meeting.

It will be on Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> October 7.30pm in the village hall, everyone welcome.

ET will do a report.

Sophie will have a full financial report inc. bank statement.

Election of new roles within the committee.

## **6. AOB**

Chris C would like to organise a wine tasting evening in spring next year; Saturday 24<sup>th</sup> March in the village hall.

A charge of £15 per head, in multiples of 10 people – details to follow.

Kathy would like to organise our team night out, one Saturday in January – details to follow.

Talking Head Production, although Emily sent out the original email Chris C will contact them to do a production in the village hall; from April onwards depending on their dates available.

Mike confirmed the village hall re-decorating is 99% complete although there is still lots more things needed to be done.

New rates of hire need to be set, which will be done at the next VH committee meeting.

The playgroup have now gone and have eventually cleaned up outside. An email has been sent to the PC regarding the playgroup but Mike is still waiting for a reply 2 weeks on.

Mike and Paul travelled to Walsall to pick up two marquees that have been purchased for £285 with proceeds from the PUP. These will be available for people in the village to hire at a rate of approx £50.

## **9. Close**

Emily thanked everyone for coming.

Date set for the next meeting and AGM Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> October 2017, 7.30pm in the village hall.